
8 May 2020 
 
Race Teams:  
 
We regret to inform everyone that Wednesday evening we received a call from 
the Pennsylvania Department of Community and Economic Development 
(DCED) with an order to shut down this Saturday’s race, per the Office of the 
Governor.  
 
This unexpected turnabout came just days after we received approval from the 
DCED on our proposal to reopen. We were full speed ahead making necessary 
preparations according to CDC guidelines and getting the track race-ready. 
Everyone’s safety was our priority.  
 
PA State Representatives worked through the day yesterday and this morning on 
our behalf to save this weekend’s event to no avail. 
 
Thank you for all of your overwhelming support of Selinsgrove’s efforts to get 
back to racing this weekend. To say that we’re disappointed is an 
understatement, as we’re sure all of you are too.  
 
We will continue to work with State officials in the coming days to reschedule the 
race for Saturday, May 16, at 7 PM. We will hold your spot on the entry list while 
we determine if the Governor’s shut-down order can be reversed. A rain date of 
May 17 will be used.  
 
If you can’t attend May 16, we will take you off the entry list and refund your entry 
fee. In the event the race can’t happen next weekend, all entry fees will be 
refunded. 
 
We’re remaining hopeful for a positive outcome. In the meantime, take care and 
stay safe. Thank you for understanding!  
 
Yours In Racing,  
 
Steve Inch 
Mike Heffner 
Alan Kreitzer 
 
Selinsgrove Speedway 


